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“Stark choice” for Rudd Government on health reform

The outcomes of the health stream of the 2020 summit on the weekend reinforce the need for significant structural reform of the health sector in Australia, the Australian Health Care Reform Alliance (AHCRA) said today.

There are stark differences between the way Australia has responded and how other countries are dealing with the challenges of an ageing population and a rising incidence of largely preventable disease which are contributing to soaring health costs and increasing demand on health services.

Most other developed nations have undertaken significant reform over the last decade to improve the way they fund and deliver health care, and in the case of Canada, have redesigned their systems in light of the priorities that Canadians themselves identified as important in health care.  
“The “big ideas” and “overarching ambitions” developed at the Summit reinforce that structural reform to the system of funding health care in Australia is imperative,” Australian Health Care Reform Alliance Chair Fiona Armstrong said.
“Our current method of funding different kinds of health services by different governments is contributing to billions of dollars being wasted each year in inefficiencies and duplication. It makes no sense and is a misuse of public funds. We must act to ensure that our health system delivers better health outcomes – we need new methods of distributing health funding and new service models to achieve that.”

AHCRA also called for health reform to begin with a “Conversation with Australia”.

“The discussions had with the health sector insiders on the weekend are all very well, but the government must take that further, and begin a conversation with all Australians,” Ms Armstrong said.

“This is not just about asking people what they want; it is also vital to engender understanding in the community about the limitations of our health system and our health budget and to help inform the hard choices we must make - about where we can and cannot have tertiary hospitals for example.” 
Changing the siloed nature of health funding and ensuring funds followed the patient, not the service provider, would be a good start to achieving an effective new health system, Ms Armstrong said.
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